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April 19, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
The Department of Transportation, Airport Division, is requesting one-time appropriation authority in the amount of $450,000 for the buy-out of Federal Express (FedEx) Corporation’s leasehold interest in 70,043 sq. ft. of prime airport property including the ownership of an 18,000 square foot air cargo sort facility.  Funds for this acquisition will come from available operating fund balance.  The acquisition of the leasehold from FedEx returns control of the parcel to the airport nine (9) years earlier than the lease term and allows the Airport to lease the vacant parcel immediately to other interested air freight integrators for an estimated annual revenue increase of $127,365 by 2007.  Control of this lease will give the King County International Airport greater flexibility as it undertakes strategic redevelopment planning for airport facilities.
The Airport has been informed that the acquisition of the lease must be completed no later than May 31, 2006 or the lessee will request to assign or sublease the property.  A delay of appropriation authority for this key business opportunity would adversely impact the options the Airport could consider in its redevelopment planning.
If you have any questions about this request, do not hesitate to call Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1481, or Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434.  I certify funds are available.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director
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 Michael Alvine, Staff Lead, Labor, Operations, and Technology

 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
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Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Robert I. Burke, Division Director, King County International Airport DOT 
